
NEWSLETTER ~ May 2005

[image: image2.png]ZONTA

'B‘

INTERNATIONAL




Zonta Club of Pine Rivers Inc, Zonta International District 24, Area 3, Club 1470

	President:  Rosalind Pestell 32853294

Vice President: Vicki Williams 32891424

Secretary: Edith Fogg 32894273
	Treasurer:  Sara, Allard 3886 6684

Directors:
  Kay Reid

                    Marina Duson


	PO Box 2252, Strathpine Qld 4500

Web:

http://www.pinerivers.sontadistrict24.org
Email: pinerivers@zontadistrict24.org


[image: image1.wmf]

Leagues Club Contact

Vicki Williams, Attendance Officer, is listed as our contact person for dinner arrangements.  Remember that ALL ARRANGEMENTS are to be made through her by the Sunday before the meeting.  Phone 3289 1424 to apologise if you are unable to attend or if you are bringing a guest.  We pay the Leagues Club for all the dinners we book, so if you cancel after the club has been told the numbers, you must pay for your dinner.

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Mornings

This is our major form of fundraising for our club and we must have Zonta Representation.

Vicki has provided the following information –.
THE PROCESS.   Arrive between 9.30 and 9.45 am.    Give Kim her cheque and $10 from the float money and no need to touch it, really. At the end of the day, count all the money which should equal about half “Get Six” plus half ‘Lucky Board”.  Take out $10 for the next week and bank the rest. Each person on roster is responsible for his or her own banking and sign the deposit slip.  Keep the lucky number board for the auditor.

I have tried to work it out so that it is very little inconvenience to anyone enabling people to hand over the bingo bag at dinner meetings or on your way home etc   (or using my place as a drop off place.)

Tell Kim when we are short of get six or pens etc.

The pens, biros, markers are in the moneybox for your convenience.  Do not take them home.  If you use a new 

marker, pay for it and do not put it back in items for sale.  If you cannot do roster, please try and change with someone else and let me know the change, as Sara wants me to keep a record of who does bingo roster.

Vicki

We now bank at the Bendigo Bank, Blackwood Rd. Mitchelton.

May Roster

5th 
Vicki

12th 
Judith

19th 
Kay

26th 
Vicki

June Roster

2nd 
Edith

9th 
Bettina

16th 
Vicki

23rd 
Pam Ross-Smith

30th 
Judith


Diary Dates
May
20th 
 Redcliffe Club 25 years at the Golden Ox

27th-28th Birthing Kits at Vicki’s 10am start.

June

5th 
 Welcome Horse Riding Gymkhana

23rd
 Combined Services Club Dinner at the

 Pine Rivers Memorial Bowl’s Club.

August

7th
Golf Day

Birthdays 
May

10th
Zaiga

27th 
Pam Ross-Smith

President’s Message

Dear members,
I am sure you will want to join with me in saying congratulations to our new Club Board elected at April's dinner meeting. Vicki, Kas, Sara, Simone, Di and Ann  will take office following their induction at the May meeting and on your behalf I thank them all for being willing to serve the Club in their various "offices".

April's Club events also included attendance of five members at the Area 3 & 5 workshop, and a week later there was a large number of members at Kay's for a very productive breast cushions sewing bee on Saturday 16th.

The Area workshop at the Kedron Wavell Services Club was attended by about 90 Zontians. One of the newest and youngest there must have been our newest member Anjali. It was great to have her there, and we all had an enjoyable day. The food and venue were both excellent, and we had a variety of topics from the personal (such as finding out what sort of personality we each have), to the organizational which included an update on Zonta from District Governor Ros Kinder, and sessions such as working as teams, how to advocate effectively, and what makes a healthy club.

In one session we each shared with members from other Clubs what we considered to be our most successful Club activities to be. From the summaries that followed it was obvious to me that Pine Rivers can be very proud of the enormous amount of effort we put into fundraising events and service activities, and of the results we achieve from these events. We may not as yet have raised $20,000 at one event as the Gold Coast did with their art auction, but over the year we do raise that amount of money through a variety of means, and have super events like our International Women's Day lunch, and fill our service obligations through our sewing bees, YWPA Award and now assisting with the birth kits as well. 

 So on to our May annual general meeting. We will be honoured by the presence of District Governor Ros Kinder who will induct the new Board, and I ask all members to consider now how they can help the new Board work well. Non-Board duties, non of them onerous, but all of them needed to be carried out if the Club is to function smoothly, include newsletter editor, dinner attendance officer, bingo roster, and upkeep of membership lists.

See you all in May,

Best wishes 

Rosalind  (nearly past president!)
Finance & Fundraising Committee Report

Another month has gone and the year nearly half over.  Our next big project will be the Charity Golf Day and prizes are madly being gathered for this event.  As usual, if anyone has anything they would like to donate please let Vicki know at the next meeting.  We will also need a committee for this event so if you are interested in assisting, again please see Vicki in May.  The event is being held on Sunday, August 7th.

The accounts have been presented to the auditor and will be collected when completed.  I think they’ve had it easy with our previous Treasurer, Jan, being an accountant.  When they asked me if I’d done this and that I explained that I was new and if they did it for me this year I would attempt to follow it next year – “Monkey see, monkey do!”  All in the joys of being Treasurer.

The Breast Pillow sewing bee was a lot of fun, as usual.  We had a good turnout and thanks to all those that helped on this day which was held at Kay’s place.  We will be assembling the birthing kits at Vicki’s place on Friday 27th May and Saturday 28th may for all those that can attend.  This was a lot of fun last year and we are aiming to double our quota to 1200 this time.  Feel free to bring along friends and family to help.  We’ll even provide some kind of lunch I’m sure.  

Until next month.
Sara Allard

Treasurer
Status of Women Report. 

Since the last meeting we have had a sewing bee at Kay’s place.  I think her place is ideal as she has a lovely square table that fits four sewing machines around at the same time and it is also quite handy for everyone.

Sara and her two girls arrived nice and early as they had to leave early and luckily, I was already there with all the equipment.   The others who attended were Marina, Edith, Jan, Kay, Kay’s daughter Karen, Kay’s daughter-in-law Phillipa, Bettina and Elizabeth White, our newest member. Unfortunately, Ros rang and apologized because she had come out in a rash and was not feeling well.

I think, that everyone who joined in with the project had a wonderful day and we discussed a huge variety of subjects.  A fun time for all.  Edith reports that we have now given away about 400 breast cushions in the last couple of years.

Out next workshop is the birthing kits at my place and I hope as many members can come as possible as this gives everyone to get to know each other a little better.

BINGO ROSTER

After the next meeting we will need someone else to do the bingo roster.  At this point in time we have 7 members who do Bingo as one member has advised me that she is not willing to do Bingo Roster anymore. If any members can do Bingo when they are not at work, could you please advise the person who does the Roster, so as to lighten the load for everyone. I am still happy to do the last Thursday of each month, as long as I am in Brisbane and to allow my place as a drop off point if necessary.

DINNER CONTACT.

We will be needing a volunteer to be the contact person for the dinner meetings, so don’t hold back in helping.  The requirements of that person is to be on email or phone and that you tell the club on the day before our dinner, our numbers and any special requests for the dinner. It is really only a one day a month job.

GOLF DAY

Sara has not wasted any time in contacting an insurance company for a sponsor for the “Hole in One”. (Sara is hoping for a car.)  Early days yet but the more members that help on the day, the more fun it is for the whole club. Whatever donations you receive are acceptable as they can also be included in raffles on the day.

Vicki Williams, Chair.

Birthing Kits - all the supplies are under my stairs ready to be opened.


A Fishing Tale

A couple goes on vacation to a fishing resort in northern Minnesota. The husband likes to fish at the crack of dawn.  The wife likes to read. One morning the husband returns after several hours of fishing and decides to take a nap.  Although not familiar with the lake, the wife decides it might be nice to take the boat out. She motors out a short distance, anchors, and continues to read her book. Along comes a game warden in his boat.  He pulls up alongside the woman and says, "Good morning, ma'am.  What are you doing?"

"Reading a book," she replies (thinking "Isn't that obvious?").

"You're in a restricted fishing area," he informs her.

"I'm sorry, officer, but I'm not fishing. I'm reading."

"Yes, but you have all the equipment there in the boat. For all I know you could start at any moment. I'll have to take you in and write you up."

"If you do that, I'll have to charge you with sexual assault," says the woman.

"But I haven't even touched you," says the game warden.

"That's true, but you have all the equipment!  For all I know you could start at any moment."

"Have a nice day, ma'am," said the warden and he left.

MORAL: Never argue with a woman who reads. It's likely she can also think.
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